МИНИСТЕРСТВО НА ОБРАЗОВАНИЕТО И НАУКАТА

ДЪРЖАВЕН ЗРЕЛОСТЕН ИЗПИТ ПО

АНГЛИЙСКИ ЕЗИК – 27 май 2022 г.

ОБЩООБРАЗОВАТЕЛНА ПОДГОТОВКА

НИВО А2

ВАРИАНТ 2

ЧАСТ 1 (време за работа 60 минути)

LISTENING COMPREHENSION

Task One

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 15 seconds to read the task to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answer. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 30 seconds to mark your chosen answer on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 30 more seconds to check or correct your answer.

1. You may hear this announcement in case of

- A) extreme weather conditions.
- B) fire in the building.
- C) heavy traffic in the streets.

Task Two

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 15 seconds to read the task to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answer. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 30 seconds to mark your chosen answer on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 30 more seconds to check or correct your answer.

2. The board game "Ticket to Travel" will appeal to

- A) very small children.
- B) married couples.
- C) children and grown-ups.

Task Three

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 1 minute to read the tasks to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answers. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 1 minute to mark your chosen answers on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 1 more minute to check or correct your answers.

3. As a starter the customer orders

- A) tomato salad.
- B) tomato soup.
- C) stuffed tomato.

4. For the main course the waiter recommends

- A) roast chicken.
- B) grilled fish.
- C) pork chops.

5. The customer chooses to drink

- A) apple cider.
- B) orange juice.
- C) lemonade.

6. The customer decides to have

- A) no dessert.
- B) cheesecake for dessert.
- C) apple pie for dessert.

Task Four

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 45 seconds to read the tasks to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answers. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 45 seconds to mark your chosen answers on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 45 more seconds to check or correct your answers.

7. People celebrated the International Pillow Fight Day in more than

- A) 100 countries.
- B) 100 cities.
- C) 1000 towns.

8. The main aim of this event is to

- A) have fun.
- B) feel the rhythm of city life.
- C) win a battle.

9. This year, after the pillow fight, the participants

- A) took care of the injured.
- B) had noisy pyjama parties.
- C) cleaned the streets of all feathers and fluff.

Task Five

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 1 minute to read the tasks to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answers. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 1 minute to mark your chosen answers on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 1 minute and 30 seconds more to check or correct your answers.

10. Both Gal Gadot, the interviewed actress, and the interviewer are feeling good.

- A) True
- B) False

11. The actress is enjoying the work on her new film.

- A) True
- B) False

- 12. The actress's family is in Israel.
 - A) True
- B) False
- 13. The actress recommends visiting a special restaurant in the centre of Tel Aviv.
 - A) True
- B) False
- 14. The actress's favourite Israeli food is a special breakfast dish.
 - A) True
- B) False
- 15. The actress's favourite sport is handball.
 - A) True
- B) False

READING COMPREHENSION

Task One

Read the text below. Then read the questions that follow it and choose the best answer to each question, marking your answers on your answer sheet.

What Films Are On Tonight?

Ron's Gone Wrong

Have you ever felt alone? What if you could have a perfect friend? Now with the Bubble Bot everyone can have a robot pal. Except for Barney. He's an only child and lives with his dad who is an inventor. He is excited when his dad gives him a Bubble Bot for his birthday. The bot, named Ron, seems friendly, but soon it becomes clear that there is something wrong with him. Barney should teach him how to be a friend. This is a funny animation suitable for all ages.

Belle

High-school student Suzu finds everyday life difficult and hides from reality into a virtual world via the U app – an Internet-based environment with five million members. Here, she is known as singing star Belle. However, Belle, performed by Suzu, finds her life is in danger when she meets somebody calling himself the 'Dragon'. She must find a way to save herself and maybe one more person. It's a magical journey and a deep story of how technology has changed all our lives.

- 16. Barney has got a younger brother.
 - A) True
- B) False
- 17. Barney is happy to get a robot as a present.
 - A) True
- B) False
- 18. Ron needs to learn how to be a good friend.
 - A) True
- B) False

19. In the U app virtual reality Suzu is a popular actress.

A) True B) False

20. Belle's story shows the effect of modern technology on people's lives.

A) True B) False

Task Two

Read the text below. Then read the questions that follow it and choose the best answer to each question, marking your answers on your answer sheet.

Dear Mrs Anderson,

Thank you for helping me get on this student exchange program! It is wonderful! My first week here in the Netherlands is over. I promised to write, so here I go.

The school is amazing! People here have been very welcoming and friendly. The Dutch are happy to have international students.

The building is huge. There is a large library with thousands of books. There are also computers with free access to the internet and some special e-libraries. It also offers study rooms where you can read, do homework, or work on a project with your team, too.

Here in the Netherlands, they love science. At the school there are several research labs where the students do different experiments. There is one for our classes in Chemistry and one for Physics, both with very modern equipment. These are my favourite classes.

Sports are also important here. We have physical education (PE) twice a week, but we can use the sports facilities in the afternoons and in the evenings. There are two gyms, an open-air football pitch and a tennis court.

The campus is wonderful! There are fields with grass where students just sit and chat or study in the sun. It's fantastic!

Bye for now!

Best regards,

George

21. George is probably writing to

- A) one of his classmates.
- B) one of his teachers.
- C) a member of his family.

22. The people who George met in the Netherlands are

- A) tolerant to other cultures.
- B) reserved to foreigners.
- C) impatient with new students.

23. The school library

- A) is small and quiet.
- B) does not offer access to the internet.
- C) provides personal working space.

24. The Physics Lab at the school

- A) is not so well equipped as the Chemistry Lab.
- B) is as good as the Chemistry Lab.
- C) is better equipped than the Chemistry Lab.

25. The sports facilities of the school

- A) are used only during PE classes.
- B) are available to students even after school.
- C) are only located indoors.

МИНИСТЕРСТВО НА ОБРАЗОВАНИЕТО И НАУКАТА

ДЪРЖАВЕН ЗРЕЛОСТЕН ИЗПИТ ПО

АНГЛИЙСКИ ЕЗИК – 27 май 2022 г.

ОБЩООБРАЗОВАТЕЛНА ПОДГОТОВКА

ниво а2

ВАРИАНТ 2

ЧАСТ 2 (време за работа 180 минути)

READING COMPREHENSION

Task Three

Read the text below and the questions to it. Answer each question with a sentence of your own. Write your answers on your answer sheet. Sentences copied word for word from the text will get 0 points.

Is Social Media Bad for You?

Three billion people, around 40% of the world's population, use online social media – and they're spending an average of two hours every day sharing, liking, and updating on these platforms.

People use social media to complain about everything. Research shows that social platforms make women more stressed because they make them think about other people's stress. At the same time, however, social platforms also had the opposite effect on the women in the study—the more often the women used them, the less stressed they were. The same effect wasn't found with men because they weren't so emotional when using social media.

While some studies have found a link between depression and social media use, there is evidence that social media can actually be a force for good. Two studies among more than 700 students found that depressive symptoms, such as sadness and hopelessness, were linked to the quality of online interactions. Hating and cyber-bullying can cause depression. But if online communication is positive, it can increase people's happiness. On social media you can immediately get good news, support from your friends, or something funny to laugh about.

The problem may not be social platforms themselves, but the way people use them.

- 26. What part of the world's population use online social platforms?
- 27. What made women, according to the research done, feel less stressed?

- 28. Why is the effect of social platforms different on men?
- 29. What are the two examples mentioned in the text of negative behaviour on social media that can make people depressed?
- 30. What behaviour on social media can make people happier?

WRITING

31. Read the task and write an e-mail (70 - 80 words) including the suggested prompts.

You are Peter / Petra. In the summer a group of teenagers from the UK are coming to Bulgaria with their teacher to explore our country's history and culture. Write an email to their teacher, Mr Black, in which you recommend:

- what historical sites they should visit;
- what foods they must try;
- what souvenir(s) they can take home.

Start and finish the email in an appropriate way.

Писмен текст с обем под 40 думи или текст изцяло несъответстващ на темата се оценява с 0 (нула) точки.

32. Read the task and write a composition (90 - 100 words) including the suggested prompts.

Describe your idea of a successful person.

Write about:

- what he/she is like;
- what he/she does every day;
- what his/her life is like.

Писмен текст с обем под 50 думи или текст изцяло несъответстващ на темата се оценява с 0 (нула) точки.

МИНИСТЕРСТВО НА ОБРАЗОВАНИЕТО И НАУКАТА ДЪРЖАВЕН ЗРЕЛОСТЕН ИЗПИТ ПО

АНГЛИЙСКИ ЕЗИК – 27 май 2022 г.

ОБЩООБРАЗОВАТЕЛНА ПОДГОТОВКА

ниво а2

ВАРИАНТ 2

Ключ с верните отговори

Въпрос №	Верен отговор	Брой точки
1	A	1
2	C	1
3 4	В	1
4	В	1
5	В	1
6	C	1
7	В	1
8	A C	1
9	C	1
10	A	1
11	A	1
12	A	1
13	В	1
14	A	1
15	В	1
16	В	1
17	A	1
18	A	1
19	В	1
20	A	1
21	В	1
22	A	1
23	C	1
24	В	1
25	В	1

Оценяване на задачите с кратък свободен отговор

Въпросите от 26. до 30. са отворени. Задачите със свободен отговор се оценяват с **0 точки** или **1 точка** в зависимост от верността и пълнотата на отговора. При проверка на задачите с кратък свободен отговор не се вземат предвид правописни и граматически грешки. В отговора се оценява съответствието между информацията в него с тази в текста.

Примерни отговори /по текста/:

Въпрос № 26 – Around 40% of the world's population use online social platforms/social media. /2-0/

Въпрос № 27 – Women felt less stressed with longer usage of/practice with social platforms / when they used social platforms/social media more. /2-0/

Въпрос № 28 — The effect of social platforms/media is different on men because they are not so / less emotional when they use social media/platforms. /2-0/

Въпрос № **29** — Negative behaviour such as hating / language of hate (1-0) and cyber-bullying (1-0) can make people depressed.

Въпрос № 30 – Positive behaviour such as getting support from friends, receiving good news, seeing or reading something funny can make people (feel) happier. /2-0/

Критерии за оценяване на създадения текст:

№ 31 - Първа задача

- 0-3 точки: Съдържателно съответствие с темата, смислова свързаност и логическа последователност
- 0-2 точки: Структура на текста (вкл. и спазване на зададения обем и формат);
- 0-2 точки: Правилна и адекватна употреба на лексиката, лексикално богатство;
- 0-2 точки: Граматическа правилност (морфологична и синтактична правилност);
- 0-1 точки: Правопис.

№ 32 - Втора задача

- 0-5 точки: Съдържателно съответствие с темата, смислова свързаност и логическа последователност
- 0-3 точки: Структура на текста (вкл. и спазване на зададения обем и формат);
- 0-5 точки: Правилна и адекватна употреба на лексиката, лексикално богатство;
- 0-5 точки: Граматическа правилност (морфологична и синтактична правилност);
- 0-2 точки: Правопис.

МИНИСТЕРСТВО НА ОБРАЗОВАНИЕТО И НАУКАТА

ДЪРЖАВЕН ЗРЕЛОСТЕН ИЗПИТ ПО

АНГЛИЙСКИ ЕЗИК – 27 май 2022 г.

ОБЩООБРАЗОВАТЕЛНА ПОДГОТОВКА

ниво а2

ВАРИАНТ 2

Лист за учителя! Да се дава само при необходимост!!!

LISTENING COMPREHENSION

Task One

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 15 seconds to read the task to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answer. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 30 seconds to mark your chosen answer on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 30 more seconds to check or correct your answer.

Attention, please! This is an official announcement. Due to environmental conditions outside, please remain in the building at a safe location until further notice. Please keep all windows and doors closed.

Task Two

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 15 seconds to read the task to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answer. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 30 seconds to mark your chosen answer on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 30 more seconds to check or correct your answer.

Ticket to Travel is a fantastic family game because it is easy to learn and appeals to players of all ages – both kids and adults will have fun trying to become the next railroad boss ... Last year *Ticket to Travel* won the prestigious Best Boardgame Prize and the Top Family Boardgame Prize. It is a must-have! Buy now!

Task Three

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 1 minute to read the tasks to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answers. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 1 minute to mark your chosen answers on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 1 more minute to check or correct your answers.

Waiter: Are you ready to order?

Customer: Yes, I'll have the tomato soup.

Waiter: And for your main course?

Customer: Hmm ... I can't decide between the roast chicken and the grilled fish. What would

you recommend?

Waiter: The grilled fish is excellent. It's served with boiled potatoes and vegetables.

Customer: OK, that sounds fine.

Waiter: Anything to drink?

Customer: What fruit juices do you have?

Waiter: We have apple, orange and lemon.

Customer: OK, I'll have an orange juice.

Waiter: And for your dessert?

Simon: Do you have fruit salad?

Waiter: No, I'm afraid we're out of fruit salad. We have apple pie and cheesecake. Can I suggest

the cheesecake? It's delicious.

Simon: Hmm I think that will be too much. I'll have a small apple pie.

Waiter: Of course.

Task Four

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 45 seconds to read the tasks to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answers. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 45 seconds to mark your chosen answers on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 45 more seconds to check or correct your answers.

International Pillow Fight Day

"Three, two, one, go!" That is how the hour of street fun began. This year more than 100 cities around the world took part in the International Pillow Fight Day, including London, New York, and Hong Kong, to name just a few.

The first World Pillow Fight Day took place in March 2008, and since then the movement has grown in the name of fun. This is a chance for adults to wake the child in them and have a good old-fashioned pillow fight in public. Many see the event as a fun way to relieve the stress and pressure of city life. The rules are simple: Hit lightly. Don't hit people without pillows. Soft pillows only! Bring a bag to help clean up after.

Hundreds of people, many in pyjamas, took part in the battle of fluff in the town square. Of course, there wasn't any bloodshed, just thousands of feathers. Traditionally, after the fight, the participants collected all fluff and feathers and left the streets cleaner than they were before.

Task Five

You will hear a text twice. Before you listen to it for the first time, you have 1 minute to read the tasks to the text. While listening for the first time you are not allowed to mark your chosen answers. After you listen to it for the first time, you have 1 minute to mark your chosen answers on your answer sheet. While listening to the text for a second time, you can mark your chosen answer. After you listen to the text for the second time, you have 1 minute and 30 seconds more to check or correct your answers.

Interviewer: Here we are. I'm with the actress who played Wonder Woman. Hi, Gal!

Gal Gadot: Hi, so good to see you!

Interviewer: OK, here's the first question, how are you feeling right now?

Gal Gadot: Great! How are you?

Interviewer: I couldn't be better. What's going on in your life right now?

Gal Gadot: I'm shooting a new movie and it's a lot of fun.

Interviewer: How often do you go back to Israel?

Gal Gadot: As often as I can, but not often enough.

Interviewer: What do you miss most about Israel?

Gal Gadot: My family and my friends.

Interviewer: When I go to Israel, what is the one thing I should do?

Gal Gadot: You should go to Tel Aviv and go to a restaurant at the beach. There are many and

they're all great.

Interviewer: And when you go home what food is there on the table?

Gal Gadot: I love shakshuka on a Saturday morning – it's a dish with eggs and tomatoes, garlic

and feta cheese ... It's delicious!

Interviewer: Sounds so good! Gal, what's your favourite sport?

Gal Gadot: That would be basketball and dodgeball.

Interviewer: Thank you so much!

Gal Gadot: Thank you!